October 22, 2015
To Whom it may concern,

I am writing on behalf of Aaron Foster. | am now in my third year of working with him and he has
consistently proven to be a dedicated, positive, and creative teacher. He has great rapport with the
students and is tireless in his dedication to his job. He has made great contributions to our school and |
am sure he will make great contributions to your school if the opportunity arises.

Over the last two and a half years | have witnessed rapid development in his ability to plan effective
lessons and meet the challenges we all face as teachers. He has taught a very wide range of students,
from 7™ grade students with very low English levels to seniors in AP environmental science. He expects
a lot from students and has had great success in motivating students to meet the high standards he
maintains.

He has done a terrific job in helping students stay organized and focused. | have seen a great
improvement in the way the younger students organize their notes and files, largely due to Mr. Foster
successfully using Cornell notes and interactive notebooks in his classes.

His passion for teaching is evident in all that he does. In addition to all that he does in the classroom he
also coaches the triathlon club. This is a big commitment of time and effort and the payoff is evident in
the enthusiasm and dedication of the students that he works with.

Now in his third year of teaching, he has the insight and skills of a much more experienced teacher and
serves as role model for new teachers. Our headmaster demonstrated the trust that we all have in Mr.
Foster by placing a young teacher in training in Mr. Foster’s classroom for regular observations as the
younger teacher learns how to effectively manage a classroom.

I have full confidence that Mr. Foster will continue to be an inspiring presence in any school that he
works so, with no reservations whatsoever, | can recommend that you hire him if given the chance. If
you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Steven George

Science Department Head
Ivy Collegiate Academy

Email: stevegeorge74@gmail.com

Ph. (886) 425 395 011 or (886) 918 236 090




